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We are proud to be Key Workers 

Welcome to our latest Newsletter.  All Saints Day, Armistice Day, now 
more popularly known as Remembrance Day are all remembered this 
month.  It is such a shame, that due to the pandemic we can't have the 
special Remembrance Day church service, that we would normally 
have.  We will though have the television on, so we can watch the 

service from the Cenotaph, where it has been reported by the media that HM, 
The Queen will be returning to public duty to lead the nation for the 
Remembrance Day service. Our conservatory is decorated 
with Poppies that our residents and Activity Team have 
made, as a tribute to all the brave Men, Women and 
Children who sadly lost their lives during all wars or been 
affected by loss.  Did you wear a Poppy?  We think the 
poppies are a wonderful tribute to all those who lost their 
lives in all wars.  What are your memories of Remembrance Day?    
 

Looking back in History to November 1947 
The wedding of Princess Elizabeth and Philip Mountbatten, a 
former Greek and Danish prince, took place on 20th November 
1947 at Westminster Abbey, London.  Princess Elizabeth (later 
Queen Elizabeth II) daughter of George VI married Philip who 
became the Duke of Edinburgh.  The service was watched by an 
estimated 400,000 television viewers and is the oldest 
surviving telerecording in Britain.  Did someone in your street 
have a TV to watch it on?  Did you celebrate? 
 

Let us tell you what we have been doing in October …. 
Winter Planting in our Garden 

We have recently commissioned a new company, Poplar Nurseries, and we 
took delivery of our winter plants from them, which were 
planted by Linda and her team and overseen by Mr Poplar 
of Poplar Nurseries, no less.  The Hanging Baskets were 
delivered the following day, just in time for Mr Banning to 
water them in.  Are you a keen gardener? Did you have 

Hanging Baskets?  
 
 
 



                                                      Our New Pet Dog 
 
We are pleased to report that we have a new pat dog, called Diego, 
who belongs to our Home Supervisor, Deborah, his Mum is a teacup 

Chihuahua and his Dad is a Dachshund.   He is registered 
as a Chiweenie.   
 
The Chiweenie is a mixed breed dog – a cross between the 
Chihuahua and Dachshund dog breeds.  Compact, 
energetic and loyal, these pups inherited some of the 
best traits from both of their parents.  Chiweenies go by 

several names, including Choxie, Weeniehuahua, the German Taco 
and the Mexican Hot Dog.   Diego has settled in well and is loved by 
residents and staff alike.  Do you like dogs? We think pets are very 
therapeutic?     
 
Knitting Club - The Activity Team have started a Knitting Club to 

keep our residents occupied, particularly whilst they 
are in their rooms.   
Joyce, Helen, Helga, Sylvia and Bunty are all onboard 
and we have all decided to make a square so that we 
can make a blanket and hopefully donate to 
Colchester General Hospital.  
 

 
Bingo   We had a great morning calling the numbers and using the slogans, for 
example legs eleven, sweet sixteen.  Margaret V, Sylvia H, Helga, Joyce E 
and Kathleen.  Our winners all enjoyed their prizes.    
 
Arts and Crafts    We had a creative morning making Poppies for Remembrance 
Day.  Nicci, our Activity Lady, helped Helga, Margaret V, Sylvia H, Gladys, Bunty, 
Jean L and Katy to make poppies, a poppy wreath and a display, that we 
decorated in our conservatory.  She was joined by Nicki, who helped Sylvia and 
Margaret stick the silhouette soldiers onto the backing paper. 

 
 
  



Visiting the Home and Covid Update – Well, what a turbulent month we have 
had to endure.  Our local Vicar, Simon Garwood, did ring in to say he is 
mentioning us in his prayers, so let’s hope he’s listening! 
 
As you may be aware from what was reported to you recently, we had a 
resident test positive whilst in hospital.  As advised, we were contacted by Test 
and Trace, explaining that all residents and staff must be tested weekly for 
three weeks.  We were saddened to learn that two of our residents tested 
positive, on the third week, for Covid-19.  Our Registered Manager, Tracy, 
immediately suspended all indoor visits that we had planned to start, and 
measures were taken to try and contain the virus, with most residents 
remaining in their rooms.  Residents and staff were retested, whereby, another 
resident tested positive.  Our residents and staff have been retested several 
times since and we are pleased to say that everyone has tested negative.  
Thankfully, no staff tested positive during this time.  We are unsure what to 
read into these positive test results and all we can do is reflect on our care and 
restrictions, assuming they are correct.  At the start of the month some 
residents had chest infections but none of those went on to show a positive 
result.  So, no residents are showing any signs of Covid at the present time. 
 
Our Activity ladies are giving the residents word puzzles, knitting and anagrams 
to keep them occupied.  It is an awful worrying time and we all want to 
reiterate that we are all doing everything possible to keep your loved ones and 
our staff safe.   We have an adequate supply of PPE and are all maintaining 
strict infection control during this awful and anxious time.  Our Manager, Tracy, 
ensures that we continually risk assess to take into account changing guidance 
and needs. 
 
Our residents will continue to be tested monthly and our staff 
will be tested weekly.  Due to the requested Tier 2 status for 
Essex, we were put in a high-risk category.  We were advised by 
Mike Gogarty, our Local DPH, not to have any social meetings.  
This news was obviously upsetting to families and friends of 
residents, the residents themselves and our staff.  Thus, we are 
unable to reinstate our indoor visits at the moment.  No social 
visiting is allowed apart from in exceptional circumstances such 
as end of life if this is feasible.  Although our Manager, Tracy, has 
decided to allow window visits, our residents remain indoors and 
their relative or friend is outside.  We can only accommodate this whilst we 
have no virus outbreak at the home.  It is so nice to see our residents with their 
family member, even though it is at the required distance.  
 



We are keen to try to keep some form of communication going with family 
and/or their advocate/friend with residents and are trying to accommodate 
window visits, telephone calls and facetime/Skype assuming we have the staff 
to accommodate these communications and, more importantly, it does not 
distress the resident and cause any upset to them, which is sometimes 
apparent during or after a call. 
 
We are aiming to make provision during the month for visiting to continue but 
to protect the visitor from the elements.  We shall report a fuller picture in next 
months’ newsletter. 
 
Please remember every home is different and we all face challenges to keep our 
residents and staff safe but are trying to maintain the very important contact 
with family, friends or advocates which we know is so very important to our 
residents. 
 
Meet our Resident - We have recently welcomed Helen who came to our home 
with her sister Joyce, and we are pleased to say they have decided to live here 
permanently.  We would like to tell you a little bit of Helen’s life story… 
 
Helen was born in Kelvedon to parents, Lily and Stanley, she was the youngest 
of five children.  Helen went to school in Maldon Road in Kelvedon.  She left 
school at 14 years old.  After leaving school, she went to work in her family 
business, Skingle Stores, which was in the High Street in Kelvedon and traded 
for nearly 100 years.  The shop was a grocery, off licence, haberdashery, 
drapery and also sold second hand furniture.  They did a delivery service and 
covered a wide area.  If Skingles hadn't got it, you couldn't get it.  Groceries 
were delivered from Skingles and everything you needed came in a square box 
and it would last the week!  As time passed the supermarkets were being built 
in nearby towns and it was difficult to keep going.  Skingle Stores closed its 
doors for the last time on 9th April 1983, when the premises were sold to a local 
builder and they were converted into four small shops and flats.  Helen has 
been at St Dominics with her sister Joyce for a couple of months and is settling 
in well.  Her hobbies include knitting and word searches.   
 
Meet our staff member - We have recently welcomed a new lady, Nicci, to our 
Activities team who works three days a week.  She is settling in well, artistic 
and outgoing and we hope she enjoys her new job role here, as an Activities 
Assistant.   Nicci was born in Brentwood, Essex and then moved to Sudbury, 
Suffolk for most of her school life.  She has lived in North Wales and South 
Wales in Pembrokeshire as well as Norfolk and Staffordshire.   



Nicci attended university and studied English and History.  She loves History 
programmes and visiting historic homes and sites.  She and her former husband 
who was an RAF Officer, have three daughters, Frere, Paige and Bronte.  All 
grown up now and following careers after university.  She has one grandson 
Tobias.  She has worked in Office Administration most of her working life.   In 
her spare time, she enjoys Gardening, Reading, Swimming, Hiking and 
experimenting with cooking.   
 
What’s on this Month 
Our Activity Staff continue to organise various in-house activities with our 
residents.  Assuming there is no outbreak of Covid-19 we will be doing board 
games, word searches, quizzes, anagrams, Bingo and various other activities to 
try and keep our residents’ spirits up, during this difficult time.  We shall also 
continue taking residents individually outside in the garden, if they wish to and 
weather permitting.  
 
Birthdays in November   
Jean L, Kathleen, Ethel, John and Sylvia H are all celebrating their 
birthdays this month.  We wish them all a very Happy Birthday 
and look forward to celebrating their special day with them. 
 
How many words can you make out of the word?   
                           CHRYSANTHAMUM 
Let Nicki, Helen and Nicci know.                            
 
           Thoughts of the Day                                 
Life is better when you stop criticizing the faults, instead, look for the beauty in 
the flaws. 
 
An obstacle is often a stepping stone. 
 
A Joke to make you smile ς  
 
Customer said. " How long will my Spaghetti be?"  
 
The waiter said." I don't know, we never measure it". 
 
Finally, just to say.   Mr Banning went on holiday to Greece 
recently and stayed at a place called Mani.  He was visited 
each day by these two adorable cats.   We wanted to share 
this photo with you as we thought it was a delightful photo 
of two Greek cats. 


